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DIGEST 

Where a request for information about a vendor's product line 
is not followed by the issuance of a solicitation or the 
award of a contract, the fact that the agency may decide it 
is not interested in the vendor's products provides no basis 
for protest since the General Accounting Office considers 
only protests involving solicitations and proposed or actual 
contract awards. 

DECISION 

Centronics Sales & Service Corporation protests a "sole 
source award by the Naval Civilian Personnel Command, upon 
the basis that it did not allow competitive bidding." 
According to the protester, it was contacted by the Navy for 
information regarding its line of printers, but after 
providing that information was advised that its printers 
"were not selected for many reasons." 

We understand from the Navy that in fact there has been no 
procurement, and that the request to Centronics for informa- 
tion was all that occurred. 

This Office considers protests involving solicitations issued 
by federal agencies and awards made or to be made under these 
solicitations. 4 C.F.R. sj 21.1(a) (1986). Here apparently 
there has been no contract awarded nor any solicitation 
issued. Although the Navy may have decided that it is not 
interested in Centronics' printers, until such time as the 
Navy initiates a procurement through the issuance of a 
solicitation or the award of a contract, the Navy has done 
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nothing which can be the subject of a protest. See A. Moe c 
Co., Inc., 64 Comp. Gen 755 (1985), 85-2 CPD 11 144. 

The protest is dismissed. 

Ronald Berger ' 
Deputy Associate 
General Counsel 
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